I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North
Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2023-
04-19/R-5) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on April 19, 2023.

This the 20th day of April, 2023.

Amy T. Harvey
Deputy Town Clerk




A RESOLUTION CALLING A LEGISLATIVE HEARING TO CONSIDER INCORPORATING THE
CONNECTED ROADS PLAN AS A COMPONENT OF THE TOWN’'S COMPREHENSIVE PLAN ON
MAY 10, 2023 (2023-04-19/R-5)

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill does not currently have a roadway plan or an adopted method of
dictating street connectivity with new developments; and

WHEREAS, road connectivity, where feasible, is considered a planning best practice; and

WHEREAS, the benefits of increased connectivity are reduced congestion, decreased carbon emissions,
improved emergency response times, shorter trips, and increased alternative transportation use.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council calls a
legislative hearing to consider incorporating the Connected Roads Plan as a component of the Town's
Comprehensive Plan on May 10, 2023 at 7 PM in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, 405 Martin Luther
King, Jr. Blvd, Chapel Hill.

This the 19% day of April, 2023.



